LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Councillor David Ritchie

At their meeting on 4th November Parish Councillors paid tribute to their fellow councillor David Ritchie, who died on Sunday 2nd November. David had served the Parish Council for more than 40 years, had been chairman several times over the years, and had been involved with many village activities and charitable trusts. His contribution to Ludham village will be sorely missed, as will his forthright manner, staunch support and friendship. Our support and condolences go to Marion and all the family.  

Vigilance to rogue traders and petty theft

Residents are being urged to be vigilant following reports of suspected rogue traders operating in Norfolk.  Norfolk County Council's Trading Standards Officers request that residents never agree to buy goods from, or have work done, by someone that calls unannounced at their door, or approaches them on the street.  Often such traders don't provide full names, trading addresses or contact telephone numbers, resulting in it being virtually impossible to trace them if there are any problems with the work or goods - which is all too often the case.  In addition, at this time of year there tends to be an increase in theft from sheds and unlocked cars.  Please ensure that all property is locked to prevent petty theft

Anyone with information about suspected rogue traders should contact police on 101
Defibrillator

The East Anglian Co-operative have agreed to donate a defibrillator to Ludham Village.  They have also donated £100 for the Parish Council to have the defibrillator fitted.  The Parish Council hopes to have the defibrillator in place early in the New Year
Fireworks
The Parish Council will be holding the annual fireworks display on New Year’s Eve as usual.  This year there will be many more stewards and assistants.  If you would like to be involved please come to a short meeting in the Church Rooms at 7pm on Tuesday 2nd December (prior to the next Parish Council meeting)

Sports Hub public consultation event – Ludham Village Hall 
North Norfolk District Council will be holding a public consultation event on January 5th 2015 at 1030am for the local and surrounding communities.  NNDC aim to go into village halls and create exercise groups for the 50+ age groups.  These could range from tai chi, to short mat bowls, table tennis, dancing and yoga.  Please attend if you would like to hear more details or get involved

Parish Council meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Church Room. The agenda is published on the noticeboards at Bakers Arms Green and Johnson Street before the meeting. During the meeting, there is an opportunity for the public to comment on planning applications or any other items they wish to bring to the notice of the Council. Meetings are open to the public and you are most welcome to attend.
The next meeting will take place on December 2nd 2014 in the Church Rooms at 7.30pm
Clerk: Jo Beardshaw, ludhamparishclerk@hotmail.co.uk.  01692 670787

